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U. S. Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Ave. N. W. 
Washington, D.C. 20530-0001 

Honorable William Barr,  

Attorney General of the United States 

Re:  A Plea for A Commutation of Sentence on behalf of Matthew Hale #15177-424,  
U.S.P. – Max, P.O. Box 8500, Florence. CO 81226-8500 

Dear Sir: 

The knowledge that Roger Stone may be sentenced to a decade in jail for being an associate of President 
Trump should make the Department of (In)Justice deeply ashamed of the condition of America’s 
jurisprudence. President Trump is especially outraged to find that Stone’s jury foreman is a Trump-
hating, Russian collusion hoaxer who “forgot” to recuse herself from the jury because she is biased 
against the defendant—and the President. I’m also sure that you, as a good and decent man are equally 
appalled at this open breach in the law. If that is so, then both yourself and Mr. Trump should earnestly 
consider the above case for it suffered from the same bias by the jury foreman as did Mr. Stone’s. 

Hale’s jury foreman, Mark Hoffman, admitted to disregarding the instructions of the trial judge not to 
read anything about the trial or watch any news coverage. He not only admitted to doing both but 
further, told the press that he feared Hale’s “followers” would do him violence! It is obvious that both 
Hale and Stone received the same perverted “justice” at the hands of the Court and therefore, if Mr. 
Stone’s case should be thown out when there apparently were some possible crimes involved, how much 
more should Matthew Hale’s case be thrown out when no crime whatsoever obtained? 

There is an old saying, “what’s sauce for the goose, is sauce for the gander.” If Roger Stone deserves to 
be protected from a biased legal system—and he does!—how much more does a man who has suffered  
imprisonment for over sixteen years for a non-existent crime? I ask you to intervene for Matthew Hale 
and restore justice for himself and his family before it is too late. 

        Very truly yours 

Free Matt Hale #15177-424, U.S.P.  

Max., P.O. Box 8500, Florence, CO 81226-8500.


